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I’ve had more than thirty years of legal experience but not so much Family Court children cases,
anymore. Plenty of relationship property, still, so | know the pressure on the Family Court.

The 2014 changes were counter-productive; no lawyer | have spoken to thinks otherwise.

But legal aid is also very stretched and the fixed fee approach has affected quality and lawyers
“going the extra mile” routinely for their clients because the extra mile does not get remunerated
and simple cases eg quiet men of low expectations, away at sea a lot are favoured when there is
cherry picking to be done.

Domestic violence and sexual abuse aspects for vulnerable and sometimes reluctant to trust victims
take far longer and the “one size fits all” legal aid system does not accommodate those cases well.

There is a real shortage of lawyers working on legal aid in this area generally as the experienced
lawyers get paid better by the court to be lawyers for the children and the junior lawyers aren’t
taken on so much because of lengthy and costly accreditation requirements, again required by the
legal aid system. It is difficult as a graduate to find work in a legal aid firm. So, there will be retention
and supply issues over the coming years. Locally, places like Marlborough and the West Coast are
extremely short of lawyers and many are ruled out by conflicts of interest, acting as they do for
others within the family group.

My suggestion is that legal aid allows admitted solicitors and graduates to work immediately on
family cases as lead providers and that rates and hours are increased, so that those parents who
want legal representation can get it more easily. Currently, they have to knock on many doors before
a law firm may take them in. And it will only get worse if lawyers are allowed to practise again in the
so-called non-urgent cases.

Perhaps Family Court Judges could take a pay cut, too, so that more Judges may be appointed to
deal with the backlog, sitting without Registrars as they are busy also.
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